November 16, 2017

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM,

Present: Mayor W. F. Halstead
Recorder L, S. Casto
Councilman K. Childers
Councilman C. Clendein
Councilwoman T. Harmon
Councilman J. McLane
Councilman J. Tolley, Jr.

Visitors: B.J. Harper, Angie Harper, Jan Williams, James Moore & Tim Saulton
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by K. Childers, 2" by J.
MclLane & carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by T. Harmon, 2" by J. McLane & carried.

Report From Standing Committees/
C. Clendenin reported that the Veterans Day Celebration was a huge success. Everyone was pleased
with the turnout and look forward to next year.

Sewer/A motion to adjust the rent for the sewer/water board was made for the amount of $952.80 each
month on a motion by K. Childers, 2", by C. Clendenin and carried. This will begin for the month of
December 2017.

Parks/ Mayor Halstead reported that the water is back in the pool to prevent it from floating after
repairs were made. Should be good for next season.

Streets/K. Childers & C. Clendenin after looking at the streets agreed to continue with the repairs that
were recommended for last year. This will continue weather permitting. The rebar in front of Stephen
Craig’s house will be cut off to prevent any damage to a car.

Police/No meetings the next two months.

Report From Officers of the Town/Cam & Joey reported that the Web Page is coming along nicely and
look forward to new pictures for the site. Will have a training class when finished.

J. Tolley introduced a decorating contest for the town and was approved on a motion by J. Tolley, 2" by
J. Mclane & carried. 1% place $150 2" place $100 3™ place $50



Action Upon Petitions/ -0-
Enactment of Ordinance/ -0-

Filling Vacancies in Positions of Officers & Employees/ Sewer Board hired John Watson full time at
$10.00 per hour. At this time, he does not want health insurance but retirement must be taken out.

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/Mayor Halstead asked for the employees if they have any other

day off for Christmas since Christmas is on Monday this year. All council was in agreement that no other
time will be given, they will work regular hours, Friday and Tuesday on a motion by C. Clendenin, 2" by

K. Childers and carried.

Mayor Halstead presented a copy of what the pool did this summer. Income was $69,910.58, Expenses
were $75,346.05 showing the pool lost $5,435.47, We hope the pool will stand on its own soon.

No further business to come before council at this time, the meeting adjourned at 9:15 PM.

Mayor Recorder



